Secial: 033

13 Jun 53

CONFIDENTIAL - SECURITY INFORMATION

Hr. H. P. Corwith Vice President Development and Research Western Union Telegraph Company 50th Hudson Street, Room A-33 New York, New York

Dear Mr. Corvith:

In a letter dated 24 December 1952, Admiral Joseph R. Redman, in response to our request that the Western Union nominate a specialist in telecommunication engineering to serve on the Matienal Security Agency Scientific Advisory Board, has advised no that you have been good enough to effer yourself as a candidate for membership. I am gratified to learn of your willingness to serve on the Board and will look forward to having you with us at the first meeting of the Board. It had been contemplated having that meeting on 26 January 1953, but that date having proved unsuitable, the meeting has been postponed to about the middle of February. Just as soon as a date has been fixed I shall give you at least two weeks' advance notice thereof.

In the meantime, I think it may be usuful to you to examine the inclosed document which sets forth the mission and functions of the Board. You may retain this if you wish.

Sincerely,

15/

J. W. WENGER Rear Admiral, US Mavy Vice Director

Incl AFJA Reg. 20-10, dtd 21 Aug 52.

cc: AG C/S CONS V/DIR



M/R: We requested Adm. Redman, Western Union Telegraph, in a letter, Ser. 0803, dtd 12 Dec 52 to recommend 2 or 3 men from who we could select one to serve on the NSASAB. In Adm. Redman's reply, dtd 24 Dec 52, he suggested Mr. Corwith.

W.F.Friedman/CONS/60493/9 Jan 53